
Summary of the Meeting of the Vale Douzaine 

Monday March 25th 2019 

 

Present:  Miss R.A. Henry – Dean  Mr J.C.S.F. Smithies – Vice Dean 
 
Douzeniers: Mr A. Quevatre, Mr R.E. Digard, Mr M.P. Torode, Mrs P.A. Robinson, Mr J.H. 

Leale, Mr A. Goubert,  Mr W.J. Le Page, Mr P.F. van der Tang,  Mr S.M. Le 
Maitre, Mr G. Collins and Mr J.E. Bond 

 
Constables:  Mr R. A. Leale, Mr W.H. Cohu 
 
Deputies: Mrs M.M. Lowe, Mr L. Queripel,   Mr N. Inder and  
 
Parish Secretaries:  Mrs S. Earles, Mrs N. Gill 
  
Apologies: Mr T.I. Ashworth, Mr M. Fallaize 
Absent:  Ms S. Hansmann-Rouxel 
 
A general Question and Answer session was held with the Deputies. 

 
1. Minutes of the Meeting held on February 25th 2019, were approved by the Douzaine. 

 
2. Matters arising –  

 
a) White lines/cats eyes at L’Ancresse.  The lines have now been painted but awaiting 

arrival and instalment of cats eyes. 
b) One complaint was received regarding the recent car rally. 

 
3. Bornements - None. 

 
4. Bridge Working Group –  

 
a) A meeting will be held with Guernsey Electricity to choose new lamps. 
b) Discussion is on-going re flood defences 
c) Traffic signs will be changing next week and will be looking at harbour side poles, 

from which the Christmas lights will hang. 
d) A further meeting is to be held with Guernsey Electricity regarding the setting up of 

a Community User Group. 
 

5. The Constable and two Douzeniers attended a meeting with the Planning Department.   
 

6. Report on GDC EGM.  The name is to formally change to Douzaine Council with a newly 
elected Chairman and Vice Chairman.  A re-drafted constitution will be written. Meetings will 
be held three times a year.  Other matters discussed were the election in 2020, dogs, Gazette 
costs and the Sea Front enhancement. 

 
7. Waste Transfer Station visit.  PVDT, TA and SLM visited the site and were impressed with the 

set-up commenting on the cleanliness and how odourless it was.  There will be a new 



recycling facility available approximately the end of April and a list will be produced shortly 
advising which materials will not be accepted. 

 
8. Website Report. Usage of all our media sources has increased again from the previous month.  

The most popular post was on facebook in respect of RL’s letter to DPA.  Reports will now be 
provided quarterly. 

 

9. Any other Business.   
 

a) A clock for the Hut on the Bridge was requested and approved. 
 

b) A donation to the Floral Group was also approved. 
 

c) Planters have been suggested for the middle of the Bridge.  The cost to be split 
equally with St Sampson.  Approved. 

 

d) A new projector and screen have been installed at the Douzaine. 
 

e) The roof of the Douzaine has been cleaned. 
 

f) PR praised the work Specsavers have done in painting the playground. 
 

 


